## Georgia Department of Natural Resources

## **Environmental Protection Division**

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Dr., SE, Suite 1162, Atlanta, Georgia 30334-9000 Judson H. Turner, Director Land Protection Branch Keith M. Bentley, Branch Chief Phone: 404/656-2833 FAX: 404/651-9425

January 18, 2013

Mr. Robert R. Baumgardt
Director, Public Works
Headquarters, Third Infantry Division (Mechanized) and Fort Stewart
Directorate of Public Works, Building 1137
Environmental Division, Prevention, and Compliance Branch
ATTN: Algeana Stevenson
1587 Frank Cochran Drive
Fort Stewart, Georgia 31314-4927

RE: Report for the Final Preliminary Investigation/TCRA [Time-Critical Removal Action] for the Small Arms Range Berm Area of MMRP [Military Munitions Response Program] Site FTSW-006-R-01, Fort Stewart, Georgia, dated November 2012 and received November 28, 2012.

Dear Mr. Baumgardt:

The Land Protection Branch of the Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed Fort Stewart's revised report for the *Final Preliminary Investigation/TCRA for the Small Arms Range Berm Area of MMRP Site FTSW-006-R-01*, dated November 2012 and received November 28, 2012. The revised report satisfactorily addresses EPD's comment letter (Potter to Baumgardt; August 10, 2012), and therefore, appears to be acceptable. Should you have any questions, please contact Mr. Mo Ghazi or Mr. William Powell at (404) 656-2833.

Sincerely,

Amy Potter

Unit Coordinator

Hazardous Waste Management Program

cc: Tressa Rutland, Fort Stewart (via e-mail)

File: Fort Stewart, Georgia (G)

SARDRIVE\GHAZI\All Sites Ft Stewart\MMRP Projects\Small Arms Range TCRA\Ft Stewart MMRP Prelim Inv - TCRA Small arms Approval.doc